



Scott Munns
Public Works Director

PUBLIC WORKS - ADMINISTRATION

February 25, 2003

PWD-2003-012

Billie Blanchard California Public Utilities Commission c/o Aspen Environmental Group 235 Montgomery Street, Suite 800 San Francisco, CA 94104-2906

Subject:

Jefferson-Martin 230 KV Transmission Line Project Notice of Preparation Application

No. A-02-09-043, Follow up comments to meeting on February 24, 2003

Dear Ms. Blanchard:

I wish to thank you and Susan Lee for your participation in the meeting with City of San Bruno staff regarding PG&E's proposed 230 KV transmission line. Our prior letter dated February 24, 2003 highlights many of our concerns. However, at the meeting, we discussed the location of the proposed Transition Station in more detail.

We understand that PG&E did not pursue co-locating the Transition Station adjacent to the existing Sneath Substation farther to the north along Skyline Boulevard. The City believes that this location has many advantages over the presently proposed site at the northeast corner of Skyline Boulevard and San Bruno Avenue. We request that the environmental study consider co-locating the Transition Station adjacent to the Sneath Substation as the City's preferred alternative to the alternatives discussed in my February 24 letter. Routes for the underground segment should also be expanded to include Skyline Boulevard and Sneath Lane, commencing at this alternative location for the Transition Station.

We look forward to working with the PUC through this process. Please continue to coordinate your activities with Rick Cole at (925) 787-9120. You may also call me at (650) 616-7065 if I can be of assistance.

Sincerely.

Scott T. Munns, P.E. Pubic Works Director

Cc:

Frank Hedley, City Manager

Steve Rogers, Assistant City Manager

George Foscardo, Community & Economic Development Director

Jerry Bradshaw, Deputy Public Works Director

Merrill Buck, City Engineer Rick Cole, Project Consultant